
Cody Shooting Complex 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

August 2020 
 
The August Membership Meeting was called to order at 6pm.  The July Meeting Minutes were 
read and a motion to approve was made by Pete Kneip and seconded by Katie Brass.  All voted 
to approve 
 
The President presented a report of an accidental shooting that occurred during a 4-H event on 
Friday the 7th.  A high school participant from Powell had his over under resting on his foot when 
the shotgun discharged.  He was driven to West Park Hospital Emergency.  The accident caused 
a portion of his “big” toe to be damaged.  Further details will be provided as they are received.  
Tiger provided information that this shoot was not organized by him and there were required 
coaches present.  The club will require all outside groups, as many have done in the past, to 
provide copies of liability insurance naming the club as a coinsured. 
 
The Magpul shoot was a success and the club received approximately $10,000.00 for the use of 
the facilities. There were many politicians present from Wyoming, South Dakota and Colorado.  
This was due to their being invited by one of the sponsors, the National Shooting Sports 
Foundation.  Very positive comments were received from participants as to the quality of our 
facility.  The Governor was present and had a discussion with Otis regarding future funding 
sources. 
 
Feedback was received from members regarding funding sources going forward.  Many 
requested a budget be presented, which will be done.  This is a continuing topic as more ideas 
are presented and discussed. 
 
There being no further items presented, a motion to adjourn was made by Rich Redovian at 
6:25pm and seconded by Mike Schnell.  All voted to adjourn. 


